MINUTES
August 5, 2024
`
The Board of Supervisors met for their scheduled meeting at the Township Building.

Members present Roxanne Wilkinson, Kyle Wheatley, Mark Starkweather, and Patricia A. Reese, Secretary.


VISITORS: Ben Sayers, Steven Gee, Shalane Gee, Linda Reese, Sheila Yungwirth, Stan Korenkiewicz, Gary Phelps, and Martha Rusk.
.
MINUTES:  After review Kyle made a motion to accept the minutes as read.  Roxie seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.


VISITOR’s COMMENTS: Steven Gee noted he is a resident of Charleston Township and has some concerns regarding a proposed Short-Term Rental that the Zoning Hearing Board approved on July 23, 2024. He explained he attended the meeting to voice his concerns along with several other residents and a petition signed by other residents.  Steven noted that they would like the Supervisors to reconsider this home that is owned by Candice Stager currently to not be approved for a Short-Term Rental. Roxie explained that the Supervisors appoint the Zoning Hearing Board members to make a Zoning decision. The Stagers applied to have the Short-Term rental occupy up to 26 guest a night. Steven noted that this goes against the Short-Term Rental Ordinance set by the Supervisors allowing up to 14 guest a night. After more discussion Roxie noted that the concerned residents can appeal the decision made by the Zoning Hearing Board. Roxie was unsure as to how many days they have to appeal the decision. The Supervisors will contact the Twp Solicitor and get more information regarding the Zoning Hearing Board’s decision and inquire about the time limit for an appeal. 

Linda Reese noted that there was another Short-Term Rental that was approved for up to 26 people on the Round Top Road. 
Linda also asked when Kyle Wheatley was retiring and who will be replacing him. The Supervisors noted that they have been interviewing interested applicants. 

 
Sheila Yungwirth noted that in the Twp Ordinance it states that the Supervisors can fine up to $600 a day if a resident does not remove trash and vehicles. She asked if the Supervisors will be fining Beuters in the future. Roxie noted that there is a process as to how we proceed with getting the Beuters to clean up.   

Stan Korenkiewicz noted that the noise from the gas well pad located off the Ely Hill Road is very loud. He asked about a noise Ordinance. After some discussion, the Supervisors asked Trish to contact Senaca Resources and ask about the noise coming from this gas well pad.  

OLD BUSINESS: None.

      
NEW BUSINESS/CORRESPONDENCE: Charleston Township Fall Clean Up Day will be held either September 14 or 21.

BSST Area Agency on Aging, Inc. sent a letter requesting donations. Read and filed.

Seneca Resources sent notice of a proposed well site in Delmar Township. Read and filed. 


UGI sent notice of a property in with and unsafe appliance or code violations on the Scouten Hill Road. Read and filed. 


Seneca Resources sent plans for the proposed Goodwin Well Pad. Reviewed and filed. 


BILLS:  GENERAL - After review Kyle made a motion to accept all the Bills as read.  Mark seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.


ADJOURN:  Mark made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Kyle seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Carried.
GENERAL FUND


STATE FUND

CHECKING:
 1450233.52


CHECKING: 42881.74
IMPACT FEE: 328062.29    




AM. RESCUE PLAN: 199204.36



EXP:
25105.25



EXP:   920.46
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